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Upcoming Events  

¶ February 20th ð FREE VF 

Members Fun Fly  

We need volunteers for each of 
these events! Remember, your par-
ticipation brings with it credit to-
ward the year end raffle!  

Chuck Thompson  

President  

 

The winter weather has been gen-
erally great so far. Hopefully it will 
hold out for this Sunday's Fun 
Fly.  We hope to see you there.  

We've released a revised schedule 
this week, with corrections to the 
Valley Circle Burners dates and 
the first announcement of the first 
Tribute to Fred Burgdorf Race. 
See this issue or our web site for 
updated event flyers and sched-
ule. 

The Valley Circle Burners will join 
us on July 14th to offer a Control 
Line Teach and Fly Day in cooper-
ation with our Fun Fly and Swap 
Meet.  

Your club is calling and it needs 
your help. We still have 3 im-
portant Board of Directors posi-

tions to fill, Vice President, Heli-
copter Director and Media Direc-
tor.   

The VP should be engaged and 
help with club activities and 
might need to run an occasional 
meeting if I can't make it for any 
reason.  

The Heli Director should coordi-
nate related issues and the CD, 
or coordinate with a CD for the 
LA3D Heli Event in October. 
Without the direction of an en-
gaged Heli Director and active 
helicopter members, progress 
on developing this part of the 
field has slowed to a crawl. The 
Board is anxious to complete 
this essential part of our facility, 
but we need help and direction 
from someone who will take 
charge of this position.  

The Media Director should be 
able to update flyers and occa-
sionally make new event flyers 
and other graphics, take photos 
and/or video to document club 
activities. If you have any expe-
rience in this area and would 
like to help, please let me 
know. I hope that someone will 
show interest in these positions 
by nominating someone or by 
volunteering. 

We've already had suggestions 
for many new kinds of future 
events including a 3D event, aT-
28 electric race, 426 race class 
(this has already ben tentatively 

added to our next race), a 
Huckfest, and an EDF event. It 
will take some time to re-
search, consider and watch 
these ideas develop. Anyone 
interested in working on and 
CD'ing these kind of events, 
please step forward. 

Tony needs help with our train-
ing program with additional 
instructor pilots and people to 
help maintain the trainers. 
Please see Tony di Leo for de-
tails.   

We need several volunteers for 
normal maintenance and clean 
up at the field. The pay isn't 
great but the jobs have excel-
lent retirement benefits. Please 
see Willie Gardener for details. 

Happy flying, 

 

Chuck 
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Bob Smith  
Treasurerôs Report 
 

Gentlemen;  

The account balances are as follows;  

PAY PAL  $2,927.15  

Checking  $6,523.29  

TOTAL   $9450.44 

 

Bob Smith, Treasurer  

Mike Lipsey  
Newsletter Editor  
 
 
 
This month has been an interesting 
one. There has been an increase in 
the óbuzzô around the FAAôs notice 
of proposed rule making and its 
possible impact on our hobby. 
 
I know the AMA is working hard to 
make sure that we are protected 
from onerous regulation. Most re-
cently; and I have included this in 
the newsletter, a Senator from Ok-
lahoma has introduced an amend-
ment to take the power of regulat-
ing model aircraft from the FAA:  
 
Model Airplanes Regulation 
Amendment  

The U.S. Senate adopted S. Amdt. 
86 by unanimous consent. This 
amendment denies the FAA the 
ability to regulate model airplanes.  
President of Academy of Model 
Aeronautics Dave Mathewson 
voiced his support and said, 
ñOn behalf of our 140,000 
members I want to thank Sen-
ator I nhofe for helping t o pre-
serve model aviation. Aero-
modeling is an exceptional 
family recreational and educa-
tional activity that has tradi-
tionally been a stepping stone 
for our children to careers in 

aviation and aerospace. With 
the Senatorôs help we hope 
model aviation will continue to 
help provide that impetus for 
future generations of engi-
neers, pilots, and astronauts.ò 
 
This Senator, James Inhofe (R) 
from Oklahoma has our thanks and 
I hope that this does the trick to 
keep our hobby safe. I am still con-
cerned, I do not think that if this S. 
223, the Federal Aviation Ad-
ministration (FAA) Air Trans-
portation Modernization and 
Safety Improvement Act  passes 
it will be the end of all trouble from 
the FAA.  
 
On other fronts there were rumors 
earlier this month which started 
from the site www.aero -news.com 
with an article calling modelers to 
action against the FAA prior to the 
ruleôs release. The article used old 
AMA documents to support its as-
sertions. The documents that were 
referenced had information that 
was dated and no longer accurate 
to the AMAôs opinion on what the 
FAA was doing and how the model-
er should handle it. Since that arti-
cle the site has release a couple of 
pod-casts which are basically audio 
recordings of some interviews be-
tween a few AMA notables. Paul 
Plack interviews Rich Hanson from 
the AMA. These are much more 
current and helpful.  
 
You can find those pod-casts here: 
http://www.aero -news.net/fb/
index.cfm?
do=podcasts.podcast&podcastsid=
1 
 
Ultimately it is up to us as individu-
als to keep up on what is current 
regarding this. It is important that 
when the rule comes outðWE re-
spond with our well written and 
coherent thoughts on the RULE. It 
is easy to get off track, comment 

on our thoughts on government and 
other issues and while there is  a 
place for thatðwhen we are com-
menting on the rule during the com-
ment period we should stick to just 
that, the rule.  
 
So far I believe things are going well 
but even with the amendment I be-
lieve the FAA still reigns the skies 
and could make our lives hard. I do 
not believe whole heartedly that we 
should not be governed under some 
sort of a regulation but I do believe 
that our record is quite good and we 
should not be limited just for the  
noble cause of safety or security. 
We have seen some stupid things 
recently that have involved modelers 
so I think it is up to us to patrol our-
selves to some degree and speak up 
when you see something that 
shouldnôt be happening, is unsafe or 
unwise. Iôm not talking about the 
normal not standing on a pilot pad, 
Iôm talking about someone doing 
FPV through Manhattan and posting 
it on the Internet or someone flying 
at an uncontrolled full scale air field 
without the proper precautions.  
 
 
See you at the field! 
-Mike 



Large Model Aircraft Program  

On January 25, 2011, AMAôs Execu-
tive Council (EC) approved an up-
date to the Large Model Aircraft 
program. This program includes 
some significant changes.   
  
One of the most prominent changes 
is the weight increase to 125 
pounds for prop-driven models 
(LMA) and 100 pounds for turbine-
powered models (LTMA). There are 
four classifications referenced with-
in the program: LMA-1, LMA-2, 
LTMA-1 and LTMA-2.  
  
Another important change is that 
classifications LMA-1 and LTMA-1 
(55 pounds to 77.2 pounds) will 

allow for a self-inspection by the 
owner of the LMA . It will require 
two demonstration flights in front of 
two observers. The owner can 
serve as one of the observers, as 
long as he/she is not the pilot of 
the model. The other observer has 
to be an AMA Contest Director 
(CD), Leader Member (LM) or Large 
Model Aircraft Inspector (LMAI).    
  
As an LM or CD, you can reduce the 
travel time and coordination re-
quired of an LMA-1 owner.  While it 
is a voluntary action, if you are 
asked to help with observing a test 
flight, it would be helpful for your 
fellow modelers and the AMA staff 
if you could accommodate the re-
quest.  You would not be inspect-

ingðjust verifying that the test 
flight was completed successfully. 
  
Classifications LMA-2 and LTMA-2 
will require inspection by an LMAI, 
followed by demonstration flights 
observed by the inspector. 

  

To review the complete program go 
to http://www.modelaircraft.org/
files/520-a.pdf.  

AMA News  

sign, construction, inspection, 
flight test, and operational safe-
ty program currently adminis-
tered by a community -based 
organization.  

ñOn behalf of our 140,000 members 
I want to thank Senator Inhofe, 
Chairman Jay Rockefeller and Rank-
ing Republican Kay Bailey 
Hutchinson for their leadership in 
shepherding the FAA reauthoriza-
tion bill through the U.S. Senate,ò 
said Academy of  Model Aeronautics 
President Dave Mathewson. ñAero 
modeling is an exceptional family 
recreational and education activity 
that has traditionally been a step-
ping stone for our children to ca-
reers in aviation and aerospace. 
With the Senatorsô help we hope 
model aviation will continue to help 
provide that impetus for future gen-
erations of engineers, pilots and 
astronauts.ò  

The bill now moves to the House of 
Representatives, which is expected 
to rule on the matter in the very 
near future.  

AMA has contended that the pur-
pose and operation of model air-
craft flown for  

recreational purposes is uniquely 
different from the operation of the 
growing number of  commercial 
small unmanned aircraft systems 
(sUAS) for which the FAA is drafting 
regulation. Aeromodelers operating 
under AMAôs guidelines have 
earned a reputation of being one of 
the safest, if not the safest users of 
the National Airspace System. This 
exemplary safety record spans 
more than 75 years.  

The Academy of Aeronautics, 
founded in 1936, charters 2,400 
clubs across the country, sanction-
ing more than 2,000 events and 
competitions as a member of the 
National Aeronautic Association. It 
is dedicated to promoting aeromod-
eling as a recreational, competitive 
and academic pursuit. 

February 18, 2011  

Contact: Chris Brooks, APR  

 765 -287 -1256, ext. 276  

 chrisb@modelaircraft.org  

AMA Works to Amend Reauthoriza-
tion Bill Providing Relief for Model 
Aviation from sUAS Rules M U N C I 
E, I N ï Sen. James Inhofe, OK, 
successfully sponsored S.223 in the 
Senate yesterday with an amend-
ment specifying a ñSpecial Rule For 
Model Aircraftò that provides an 
exemption from regulation for mod-
el aircraft operating within the fol-
lowing parameters:  

¶ .Flown specifically for recrea-

tional, sport, competition, or 
academic purposes;  

¶ Operated in accordance with a 

community-based set of safety 
guidelines within the program-
ming of a nationwide communi-
ty-based organization;  

¶ Limited to 55 pounds or less 

unless certified through a de-
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Secretaryôs Report 

Scott Ramos, Secretary  

Board Meeting Minutes, Feb 1, 
2011 

Members Present 

Chuck Thompson  President 

Dave Sweany  Field Di-
rector 

Scott Ramos  Secretary 

Tony di Leo  Flight In-
structor  

Bob Smith  Treasurer 

Ricc Bieber  Hospitality 
Director 

Bob Tarlau  Public Re-
lations Director 

Robert Burn  Event Di-
rector 

Stephen Fine  Program 
Director 

 

Members Absent 

Ben Elkouby  Electric 
Director 

Adam Gelbart  Giant Scale 
Director 

Mario Sweet  Safety Di-
rector 

Gary Sevens  Member-
ship 

Mike Lipsey  Newsletter 
Editor 

 

Chuck Thompson 

Night fly, Jason sent an email and 
it appears the Parks & Recs will 
only issue permits for dawn to 
dusk.  Jason suggests that we 

choose our battle and not fight 
this at this time.  They are now 
requiring us to apply for permits 
in over 30 days.  There is a ques-
tion about how this will affect oth-
er events that we have tradition-
ally had night flys and overnight 
camping.   

Chuck suggests we cancel the 
February night fly and place the 
applications as usual.  Also, Rob-
ert should contact Jason before 
submitting applications.  The 
event on the 20 th is still a go.  It 
will be CDed by Sam Gengo.  The 
next event is the Giant Scale Fun 
Fly on March 20th.  Artwork has 
been completed by Chuck and will 
be printed for distribution.  Chuck 
still needs to do the artwork for 
the Pizza/engine clinic. 

Chuck got an email from Ian Bar-
ber from the Circle Burners.  They 
would like to work together for a 
joint event with our July Fun Fly 
by offering introductory flights for 
children and adults.  Chuck mo-
tioned we go forward with this 
suggestion.  The motion was se-
conded and passed. 

We received the schedule from 
the Circle Burner.  The biggest 
issue is a conflict with the All 
Scale event.  We will request a 
change of date for the August 
event. 

There were 4 event proposals/
changes made.  We had tentative-
ly planned for a March date for a 
new 3d Airplane event.  We have 
decided to defer it to next year.  A 
new Pylon race class is being con-
sidered, an electric class.  People 
have asked if it will become an 
event.  Another suggestion was a 
Huck Fest event.  It is an event 
that we would have to petition for 
it to be held at our field.  It is a 
large scale 3D event.  It will need 
research.  Chuck was also con-

tacted about an EDF event being 
held as a 3 day event in the sum-
mer.  Chuck will discuss it further 
with Benny who is not in attend-
ance at this meeting. 

We still have the Helicopter Direc-
tor, Media Director, and Vice Pres-
ident positions open.  There have 
been no nominations or volun-
teers.  Chuck and Scott will work 
on position descriptions.   

Chuck will do another business 
card printing and order name tags 
for the new members.  

Chuck received a suggestion for a 
battery demonstration for the 
General Meeting program.  Steve 
fine will follow up.  We need to 
follow up on tax issues for the 
Club and Foundation.  Bob Tarlau 
provided the name of a non profit 
tax attorney.   

Ricc Bieber spoke with an AMA 
further about the school program.  
Chuck has been contacted by Mil-
likan MS about the formation of a 
school club and would like to work 
with the SFVF.  Chuck has replied 
with an email stating we were 
looking to work with a school pro-
gram.  We are now waiting for a 
response.  

The next step with the electric 
area is to set up the backup gen-
erator.  The day after the electric 
opening the system was down to 
10 volts.  It turned out that the 
system was running on only 4 
batteries.  The issue has been 
resolved. 

Willy suggested that we try to 
recruit people for normal mainte-
nance, mostly cleaning tasks.  We 
would need to maintain a log at 
the field.  

Tony says that people have ap-
proached him about help.  Also, 
we could ask surplus volunteers 
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to do some of the tasks. We will 
also put Help Wanted ads in the 
next newsletter.    

 

Bob Smith 

Checking Balance is $8,273.12 

PayPal account Balance is 
$2,735.38 

Total balance is $11,008.51 

 

Dave Sweany 

Hobby King sent an email saying 
they were coming to Los Angeles 
to fly.  Chuck attempted to con-
tact them about visiting the field, 
but no one has responded. 

Dave wants to change the locks 
so there is a master key and sub 
keys for the sheds.  The cost is 
$15 per lock.  Motion to pay for  

Steve Fine 

There is a question on when the 
next indoor event will be held.  
Steve will be setting up a present-
er for this coming general meet-
ing.  The July meeting will be at 
the field.  We can also have a 
swap meet at one of the meet-
ings.  Chuck would like to see the 
general meetings more fun and 
activity oriented.  We could do a 
slow indoor flyer event.  If we 
have these events planned, we 
can promote the events at the 
field.  We will need to come up 
with the guidelines and descrip-
tions to advertise. Steve suggests 
a photo of the Board for inclusion 
in the newsletter and website.  
Steve has come forward to fill in 
as the interim VP until the posi-
tion is filled.  

Tony di Leo 

Tony will put together a help 

wanted notice for flight instruc-
tors. 

Bob Tarlau 

Bob and Gary were asking about 
how to handle inactive entries in 
the Membership database.  They 
will send an opt in email for inac-
tive entries. 

Scott will look at re mounting the 
height gage and create an in-
struction sign.  We could also list 
the altitude limits in meters as 
well as feet. 

Meeting adjourned at 9:30  
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